
FIRE REGULATIONS 
 
§7-201           Article 2. Fire Prevention          §7-205 
 
§7-201  FIRE PREVENTION; LIFE SAFETY CODE.  Incorporated by 
reference into this code are the standards recommended by the 
National Fire Protection Association, known as the Life Safety 
code, 1976 Edition, and all subsequent amendments.  This Code 
shall have the same force and effect as if set out verbatim 
herein.  One (1) copy of the Life Safety Code is on file with 
the Municipal Clerk and shall be available for public inspection 
at any reasonable time.  (Ref. 18-132, 19-902, 19-922, 81-502 RS 
Neb.) 
 
§7-202  FIRE PREVENTION; FIRE PREVENTION CODE.  The rules and 
regulations promulgated by the office of the State Fire Marshal 
of the State of Nebraska relating to the fire prevention are 
incorporated by reference into this Code and made a part of this 
Article as though spread at large herein together with all 
subsequent amendments thereto.  One (1) copy of the Fire 
Prevention Code shall be on file with the Municipal Clerk and 
shall be available for public inspection at any reasonable time. 
(Ref. 18-132, 19-902, 19-922, 81-502 RS Neb.) 
 
§7-203  FIRE PREVENTION; NATIONAL FIRE PROTECTION CODE. 
Incorporated by reference into this Code are the standards 
recommended by the National Fire Protection Association, known 
as the National Fire Code. 1981 Edition, and all subsequent 
amendments.  This Code shall have the same force and effect as 
if set out verbatim herein.  One (1) copy of the National Fire 
Protection Code is on file with the Municipal Clerk and shall be 
available for public inspection at any reasonable time.  (Ref. 
18-132, 19-922, 81-502 RS Neb.) 
 
§7-204  FIRE PREVENTION; FIRE CODE ENFORCEMENT. It shall be the 
duty of all Municipal officials to enforce the incorporated fire 
code provisions and all infractions shall be immediately brought 
to the attention of the fire chief, or designee in lieu of fire 
chief/assistant fire chief,. 
 
§7-205  FIRE PREVENTION; LAWFUL ENTRY.  It shall be the duty of 
the owner, lessee, or occupant of any building or structure, 
except the interiors of private dwellings, to allow the Fire 
chief, or designee in lieu of fire chief/assistant  fire  chief, 
to  inspect,  or cause  to  be inspected, as often as necessary 
 
 



§7-205           Article 2. Fire Prevention             §7-207 
 
the said structure for the purpose of ascertaining and 
enumerating all conditions therein that are likely to cause 
fire, or any other violations of the provisions of the Municipal 
ordinances affecting the hazard of fire.  (Ref. 81-512 RS Neb.) 
 
§7-206  FIRE PREVENTION; VIOLATION NOTICE.  It shall be the duty 
of the owner, lessee, or occupant of any building or structure 
that was lawfully inspected as herein before prescribed, and who 
receives written or verbal notice of a violation of any of the 
provisions of the Municipal ordinances to correct the condition 
that violates the said ordinance or ordinances within five (5) 
days from the date of receipt of such notice. 
 
§7-207  FIRE PREVENTION; FIRE LIMITS.  The Fire Limits for the 
City of Crete are as provided on the Fire Limits Map that is on 
file with the City Clerk. 
 


